
 

The Regional Association of 

West Quebecers recently moved 

to new offices in Galeries  

d’Aylmer. On Wednesday June 

3, 2015 more than 40 members 

and special guests attended the     

Annual General Meeting. Guest 

speaker Dan Lamoureux,     

President of the Quebec Com-

munity Groups Network (QCGN) gave an excellent 

overview of the need to maintain the vitality of our 

English-speaking communities in Quebec. 

Members completing their term on the Board includ-

ed Mary Tessier, Clinton McCrank, Michael James, 

Elaine Plummer and former President Noel Gates. 

Aylmer residents Frank Therien and Joe Mackevic 

were welcomed as new board members.  

The Board of Directors met  the following Monday 

when James Shea was elected President for his    

second year;  Arthur Ayers as vice-president, Joe 

Mackevic as treasurer and Brian Rock as secretary. 

Frank Therien will pick up a mandate as liaison with 

the City and fundraising while Pat Cassidy will fo-

cus on communications and publicity. Bryan Daly 

will maintain community liaison in the Gatineau 

Valley communities.  

The Board will continue to seek out community  

representatives to round out our leadership. We 

would be pleased to welcome participation from the 

Pontiac and would also encourage youth to become 

more involved in West Quebecers.  

James Shea 

President's Message 
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SUMMER 

NEWSLETTER 
Please contact any member of the Board if you wish to be 

considered for appointment during this term. 

Heather Stronach has been the Executive Director of West 

Quebecers for over seven years.  Through her leadership 

and relentless efforts, West Quebecers has become widely 

known as a representative for the English-speaking com-

munity in West Quebec.  Therefore, it is with sadness that 

I announce that Heather will be stepping down as Execu-

tive Director effective August 29th, 2015.  Her resignation 

was accepted with sincere regret from the Board, and a 

transition team has been forged to seek her replacement.  

I was recently elected to the Quebec Community Groups 

Network as vice-president and I am convinced that 

RAWQ, as part of the QCGN, plays a vital role in repre-

senting the English-speaking community. It is my hope 

that our recent membership campaign will bring additional 

vitality onto your community organization. We may be 

faster alone, but together we are more effective. Please 

take the time to reflect on your contribution. 

In the meantime, take the 

time to celebrate and to 

rejuvenate. Québec is our 

home and we should cele-

brate “La fête St-Jean” as 

well as Canada’s 148th 

birthday – Celebrate with 

pride. Find your perfect 

spot to be with friends.      

I do Canada Day up   

Sheenboro way!! 

 

 

Jim Shea,  

President 
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Greetings to you all! 

West Quebecers’ summer activities 

have begun! 

Our most recent activity was        

participation in the local, environ-

mentally-friendly St. Jean Baptiste 

Parade on June 24th--in an electric 

car, no less.  The photo below says it 

all on the part of West Quebecers’ President, Jim Shea 

and RAWQ’s newly-elected Treasurer, Joe Mackevic.   

Also, Brian Rock (Chair of West Quebecers’ EYCSC*) 

will commence development of a bilingual, trivia-style, 

board game focussed on the history of the Outaouais  

region.  The game will be designed with two sets of 

cards:   one for seven-to-twelve year-olds and another 

for thirteen-to-one-hundred-and-thirteen year-olds.  We 

are grateful to Employment and Social Development 

Canada for funding this summer project.  The final phase 

will take place next summer and the game will go to 

market in time for the 150th anniversary of Canada’s 

Confederation.   

Once again, West Quebecers will host a summer student 

as part of CONNEXIONS’s Aware, Prepared and Linked 

summer program for 13-17 year-olds.  This is an oppor-

tunity for West Quebecers to support students eager to 

learn about the expectations of the working world and its 

values such as reliability, punctuality, efficiency and 

customer relations.  

On another note, as Executive Director, this will be my 

final ED report to the membership.   I will be stepping 

down as Executive Director effective the end of August.    

It is time – time for me to get together more often with 

family, grandchildren and long-time friends.   Much as I 

am looking forward to that and fitting in travel plans, I 

will miss all the wonderful, and helpful, people I have 

met through West Quebecers – both in the Outaouais and 

across the province:  local partners, government        

contacts, and counterparts in other regional and sectoral 

associations.  It has been a stimulating journey as a result 

of the issues addressed and activities undertaken.  I ex-

tend a big thank you to the Presidents and Boards of Di-

rectors over the years for their commitment to the Board, 

West Quebecers’ mandate and our various committees.  

This has been valuable in moving West Quebecers for-

ward.  Without a doubt, we would not have been able to 

hold our events and activities without the support of the 

many ‘ad hoc’ volunteers who have helped out at the 

AGM, Awards Banquet, Quiz Night, Open House(s), 

White Elephant Sale, Bake and Book Sale, etc.   None of 

this would have been possible without program funding 

from Canadian Heritage.  Thank you to Helen and 

Jacquie.   I salute all of you! 

Wishing you a fun-filled summer and all the best for the 

future! 

Fondly, 

 

 
 

*. Education, Youth, Culture, Sport Committee 

Executive Director’s Message  

'ÌÈÛÏÌÙɯ2ÛÙÖÕÈÊÏ 

West Quebecers President Jim Shea,  

Treasurer Joe Mackevic participated in 

Fête National in Aylmer on June 24th 
Heather Stronach  Executive Director at the AGM 
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West Quebecers Annual General Meeting 

We would like to share some of the pictures taken by Mary Tessier at the 2015 AGM. 

James Shea, President, RAWQ, 

Heather Stronach, ED, RAWQ and 

Dan Lamoureux President, QCGN  

Joe Mackevic , Heather Stronach, Andrea Orellana,  

Charles Taker and Noel Gates Participants AGM 2015 

Clinton McCrank, former Treasurer and  

Dan  Lamoureux president of QCGN 
Board of Directors 2014-2015 

Marilee DeLombard and friend Participants AGM 2015 

Frank Therien and Joe Mackevic 
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Descriptions of Community Awards 2015 

Graham Greig Award for Outstanding Community Service 

This award is for a particular service or variety of services within the community that has broad outreach, 

depth and significantly measurable results.  
 

J.D. Coulson Award for Outstanding Achievement  
This award is for exceptional achievement by a person living in this community (the Outaouais) that sur-

passes expectations. The achievement has broad outreach, depth and significantly measurable results but it 

does not necessarily need to have taken place in the Outaouais. 
 

Founders Award for Outstanding Leadership 

This award is for exceptional leadership that has far-reaching and long-term impact on the community and 

has bequeathed to it a potential set of values or has established a protocol for future creative work.  
 

 

Community Services Awards in:  
 

Health and Social Services 

The winner of this award will have participated in, contributed to or provided assistance to individuals or 

not-for-profit organizations in a health and social services capacity.  The beneficiaries of such activity may 

include church groups, community organizations, individuals, schools, volunteer organizations, etc. 
 

Recreation and Liveable Communities 

This award is for engagement in creating opportunities for recreation and thereby enhancing the liveable 

community. 
 

Education 

This award is given to the person who has made the most substantial contribution to the development and 

enhancement of education. 
 

Arts and Culture  
The award is granted to an individual/group for providing improvement, opportunity, support or exposure to 

the community in the area of arts and culture, and for contributing to the growth of artists and artistic and 

cultural organizations.  The term Arts and Culture may include, but is not limited to, music, theatre, art, fes-

tivals, heritage, design, photography, etc. 
 

Leadership for Youth 

The winner of this award has demonstrated the ability to take a lead in improving understanding and access 

to experience for youth, and in creating opportunities for personal growth and advancement. This category is 

open to those between eighteen and thirty-four (18-34) years of age. 
 

Community Spirit 
This award recognizes outstanding service which is of such a nature that it does not fall into the award  

categories previously established. 

The Awards Ceremony takes place at the Awards Banquet on Friday, October 23, 2015 at 

the Aydelu Centre, Gatineau (Aylmer) 
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Membership has its Privileges 

Through emails you can receive the        

quarterly  Newsletter in colour and bi-

weekly eBulletins . 

With a membership to West Quebecers, 

you can subscribe to the West Quebec Post 

(WQP) for an additional $20 per year, a     

saving of almost $14 annually with this     

special offer. 

Fall 2015 Newsletter 
2ÜÉÔÐÚÚÐÖÕÚɯ#ÌÈËÓÐÕÌ 

 ÜÎÜÚÛɯƔƙȮɯƖƔƕƙ 
Words per article: 350 (max.) 

Photos: with credit and caption  

For more information, contact 

ÈÊÖɑÞÌÚÛØÜÌÉÌÊÌÙÚȭÊÈɯ 

or at 819-682-9602  

Call for Nominations for 2015 Community Awards  

The Regional Association of West Quebecers holds its annual Community Awards Ceremo-

ny each fall to celebrate people who invest in their communities and inspire others through 

their volunteer work. By contributing to the improvement of communities, these volunteers 

prove that they are an invaluable  resource in supporting the vibrancy and strength of our re-

gion. 

Nominated individuals (or groups of individuals) will be selected for awards. These nomina-

tions come from community organizations, association members and the community at 

large. At this event, RAWQ will be honouring some of our community’s most noteworthy 

volunteers.  

 

,ÌÔÉÌÙÚÏÐ×ɯ#ÙÐÝÌ 

3ÏÌɯ,ÌÔÉÌÙÚÏÐ×ɯ#ÙÐÝÌɯÐÚɯÖÝÌÙȭɯ 
 

Congratulations to prize-winner  
"ÏÙÐÚÛÐÈÕɯ2ÊÏÔÐÌËÌÓ whose name was 
drawn at the AGM on June 3rd.  

Mr. Schmiedel won a $50 gift certificate 
for Aylmer's Bistro Mexicana.  

 

Ten new memberships and thirty two  
renewals were received during the  

campaign.  

Our Lady of the Annunciation 

Parish indoor Garage Sale 
 

189 Achambault St., Gatineau  (Hull Sector) 

Saturday, August 29th, 8 am - 1 pm 
 

Household items, small furniture, linens, 
jewellery, toys, books, baking. 

 

Hot dogs and drinks for sale outside. 
 

Information: 819-777-8825, 819-771-4613. 

mailto:aco@westquebecers.ca


 

Major Fundraising Campaign to Raise 1 MILLION for CÉGEP Heritage College. 

Investing In Our Heritage Together 

The CÉGEP Heritage     

College Foundation kicked 

off its   major fundraising 

campaign today by          

introducing its   partnership 

with Desjardins. Support 

from this lead partner has 

been instrumental in    lay-

ing the ground work to   un-

dertake the campaign. The 

Foundation  was also 

pleased to announce pledges 

received to date totaling 

$408,000. 

This initiative is being 

launched during a critical 

time at Heritage. While   

student enrolment has in-

creased by 30% over the past five years, the College has seen its financing reduced to the very basics. The College 

wants to ensure its high level of quality education, and the “Foundation” is undertaking a ‘Major Fundraising Cam-

paign’ to raise $1 Million dollars, over 5 years. The funds raised will be targeted to address urgent matters: perse-

verance bursaries, enhance student services and assistance, to invest in programs and initiatives which foster in-

creased self-esteem, encouragement and student engagement. 

For more information, please contact: Nicole Lefebvre, Foundation Manager, 819-778-2270, extension 2127 or 

nlefebvre@cegep-heritage.qc.ca 

As the weather warms up Gelato season begins!  On April 1st Cassis Gelato et Sorbet Maison opened up its doors 

to welcome its clients and the nice weather. 

Cassis offers succulent homemade frozen      

desserts and flavours of homemade Gelato and 

Sorbet made from dairy products and fresh fruit 

like Pistachio, Hazelnut, Yogurt, Chocolate, 

Mango, Raspberry, Lemon  and more. Located 

in the heart of Aylmer, QC (137b rue Principale) 

Cassis welcomes you Monday  & Wednesday 

through Sunday. 

Featured Business of West Quebec 
Cassis - Gelato et Sorbet Maison 

Aylmer, QC 
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Among others in the picture, Paul Elliott, James Shea, Caryl Green, Nicholas  Strachan 



 

 

James Shea President 

As a lifelong resident of Quebec, Jim’s professional life has been spent in teaching and educational     

administration, both in Quebec and Ontario. After he retired from the position of Superintendent of    

Education in Ottawa, he served as Executive Director of Canadian Parents for French from 2002 to 

2011.  He is Vice-President of the Quebec Community Groups Network, an organization composed of 

41 associations (including West Quebecers) which works to raise the status and profile of the English-

speaking community of Quebec. He is a Commissioner of the Western Quebec School Board and also 

serves on the Board of Governors of CEGEP Heritage College.  
 

Arthur Ayers Vice-President 

Arthur Ayers is a lawyer with his own practice. His professional experience has included immigration 

and refugee issues. He is bilingual in English and French, a resident of Gatineau and keenly interested in 

the situation of the English-speaking community of Quebec. He has taught English in Japan and is fluent 

in Japanese. He describes himself as having proven adaptability to various work and cultural environ-

ments. His sports interests include cycling racing and cross-country skiing.  

 

Joe Mackevic Treasurer 

Joe Mackevic studied Business Administration at Loyola College in Montreal, Quebec. He worked at 

Nortel Networks Corporation, and has been retired for thirty-one years. He served as secretary and soccer 

coach of the Aylmer Soccer Club, two term Director of the Aydelu Recreation Center, and two term Pres-

ident of the St. Vincent De Paul at St. Mark’s Conference. Although English is his mother tongue, he can 

also speak French and Lithuanian. He is hoping to master Portuguese as well.  

 
 

Brian Rock  Secretary 

Brian Rock is a former school principal and former secondary school teacher of History and English. 

Born in Lachine, and bilingual in English and French, he has spent his professional life in the study 

and practice of education.  He has taught both in the Greater Montreal region and in Baie Comeau, and 

has been Principal of educational institutions in Baie Comeau and New Richmond.  Currently, Brian is 

the President of  the Quebec Federation of Home and School Associations. Brian chairs the Education, 

Youth, Culture and Sport Commmittee.  
 

Patricia Cassidy 

Pat is a retired bilingual secondary and post-secondary school teacher. She is involved with the Irish com-

munity of Ottawa-Hull, particularly with traditional music (she plays the whistle). She is also involved 

with her church where she chairs the Care & Share Committee, looks after publicity for events and has 

produced the annual Christmas variety concert in the past. She does free-lance photography, with occa-

sional reporting, for local newspapers and is the official photographer for RAWQ events. 

 

Bryan Daly  
Born in Ottawa and raised in Wakefield. In 2001, he retired after serving for 35 years in the organization 

now known as the Canadian Border Services Agency. In the years following he has occupied himself 

with parish work and the Irish Society of the National Capital Region. He is Secretary-Treasurer of St. 

Camillus Church in Farrellton, and Chair of the ACU Network (Anglican-Catholic-United), based in  

Kazabazua and covering Christian churches in the Gatineau Valley from Wright to Chelsea.  
 

Frank Thérien 

Frank was elected to the Board for the 2015/16 term and will assume the mandate as liaison with the City 

of Gatineau.  Born and raised in Aylmer, Frank is best known as a former Councillor of the City of     

Aylmer for 14 years. His interests did not lie solely in politics - he also ran a silk screening business 

(NUVEL),which was directly responsible for the mass production of the Canadian flag in 1964. This suc-

cess was most notably featured in TIME magazine. A former President of the Rotary Club, Frank is excit-

ed to be involved again in the West Quebec community through his role at RAWQ.  
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Who We Are 
The Regional Association of West  

Quebecers is a not-for-profit  

organization dedicated to serving 

and supporting the minority English-

speaking  Community (ESC) in the  

Outaouais. 

What We Do 
The Regional Association of West          

Quebecers plays a significant role in   

initiatives that support the minority 

English-speaking community  in the 

Outaouais by means of advocacy,      

networking,  information and support 

for Youth &  Seniors. 

Our Coordinates : 
 

ɯ.ÜÙɯÖŚÊÌɯÐÚɯÓÖÊÈÛÌËɯÐÕɯÓÌÚɯ&ÈÓÌÙÐÌÚɯËɀ àÓÔÌÙ 

181, rue Principale, Unite A-11  

Gatineau (Aylmer) QC   J9H 6A6  

Tel. 819 682-9602   or  1 877-733-0177   

Fax: 819 682-4033  
 

Heather Stronach, Executive Director 

ÌËɑÞÌÚÛØÜÌÉÌÊÌÙÚȭÊÈ 
 
Aldo Jauregui,  Administration and Communications Officer 

ÈÊÖɑÞÌÚÛØÜÌÉÌÊÌÙÚȭÊÈɯɯɯɯ  
 
Sophie Pon,  Administration 

Ú×ÖÕɑÞÌÚÛØÜÌÉÌÊÌÙÚȭÊÈ 
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Summertime is just memories waiting to happené. 

mailto:wq@westquebecers.ca

